
 

  

DATE: May 11, 2023 
 
TO:  Board of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection 
 
FROM: Michelle Reinen, Acting Administrator, Division of Trade and Consumer Protection 
 
SUBJECT: ATCP 93:  Flammable, Combustible and Hazardous Liquids; Rulemaking Scope 

Statement Approval 
 
TO BE PRESENTED BY:   David A. Woldseth, Policy Analyst 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
At the May 11, 2023 Board meeting, the Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection (DATCP) 
will ask the DATCP Board to approve the attached Statement of Scope (SS 009-23) for proposed amendments 
to the current DATCP rule related to flammable, combustible, and hazardous liquids.     
 
A scope statement explains the general purpose and scope of a proposed rule.  In accordance with Wis. Stat. § 
227.135 (2), the Governor approved this scope statement for permanent rule changes on January 19, 2023, 
thereby allowing DATCP to submit this scope statement for publication in the Wisconsin Administrative 
Register and to seek approval of the scope statement by the DATCP Board. 
 
DATCP formally published this draft scope statement in the January 30, 2023 Wisconsin Administrative 
Register and filed a copy with the Department of Administration (DOA) at least 10 days before the Board could 
consider approving the scope statement.  After publication, the Joint Committee for the Review of 
Administrative Rules required DATCP to hold a public hearing on the scope statement under Wis. Stat. § 
227.136 (1).   At its March meeting, the DATCP Board approved that hearing, and it was held on Monday, 
March 27, 2023, at 1:00 p.m. 
 
During the hearing, no one testified.  During the comment period that ended the following day, no one 
submitted comments.   
 
If the Board approves the scope statement, the Department will draft a proposed permanent rule. Approval of a 
scope statement is just the first step in enacting permanent rules. The Board will have at least two future 
opportunities to review the proposed rule after it is drafted.  The Board must approve a hearing draft rule before 
DATCP may hold public hearings on the rule proposal.  The Board must also approve the final draft rule before 
DATCP may adopt the rule. A proposed permanent rule can only take effect after the final draft has been 
approved by the DATCP Board, approved by the Governor, completed the legislative review process, and 
published. 












